April 1953 Journal

Suggests Pamphlet on Trade Unionism

L.U. 230, Victoria, B.C. – A printer friend of mine recently lent me one of the text books that are standard equipment for apprentice members of his union, the International Typographical Union, an article upon which appeared in this Journal some time ago. Entitled “Trade Unionism,” and issued by the I.T.U.’s Bureau of Education, the book gives a concise but very comprehensive history of the trade union movement from the earliest times, with of course a natural emphasis on the printers. Despite the deficiencies inherent in a small volume dealing with such a big subject, there is no doubt that this book, together with the philosophy that inspired it, has enabled the printers to successfully weather the many economic storms that North America has encountered since 1776, when the New York journeymen formed their first society. If our International Office could produce something similar, for general distribution among our members, and make it required reading by all new applicants before they are accepted into membership, I believe that nor only would local union meeting attendances improve, the tone and efficiency of the meetings would also benefit. [Editor’s Note: Thank you for your suggestion, Brother. We will look into the matter and see what can be done.]


By now, the press secretary of L.U. 339 of Fort William and Port Arthur will have had time to realize that our editor’s election advice to our United States members was sound workingman’s politics even if some people think it technically incorrect. The outcry from Europe, as well as the anxiety of many Canadians over some of the first moves of the new United States Government should prove to my fellow Canadian that our editor was correct in advising a course of action calculated to improve international relations. If Mr. Cabot Lodge’s recent behavior at the United Nations indicates United States official tactics from now on, things look pretty grim to me. Senior representatives of big countries don’t enhance the national reputation when they act in that fashion.


If Brother Kelly will reflect further, I am sure that he will be the first to admit that the Deity has nothing to do with voting, or any rights connected therewith. Like all other rights that we possess, the right to vote was gained by bitter struggle, first by men, and later by women. No evidence has yet been produced of the Deity taking part in either national or local politics, although it has long been the custom for hypocritical politicians to claim Divine guidance and support, the latest Canadian example of this being an Alberta law maker who suggests that God waited until his particular brand of government was elected in Alberta before allowing oil to be discovered there. The sooner we strip all the humbug and hokum from this political business and realize that it is our job to choose men and women who will adequately represent the working men and women of our country, just that much sooner will brighter days down for us. To evade our responsibilities by injecting religion and supernatural agencies into our politics is one of the surest ways we have of losing the rights that we and our forefathers have so painfully won.

F.J. Bevis, P.S.    
